
The Riverwalk HOA Treasurer, Debbie McMillan, responded to an attorney’s letter regarding stolen HOA 

funds.  Ms. McMillan states funds stolen out of the “Association” bank accounts were not HOA funds.  This 

proves that funds were being co-mingled which is one of the important concerns Homeowners have regarding 

funds mismanagement.  Former employees witnessed funds being co-mingled.  This does not meet the 

definition of “normal accounting business practices.” 

 

 

 

 

 
 


